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REPORT TO THE SCHOOL’S FORUM         



28th January 2009 


TITLE :
Primary Strategy for change    


RECOMMENDATIONS :

Members of forum are requested to note the report and consider the revenue implications of primary school closures 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY : The report details the current position of the authorities bid under the primary strategy for change ( PCP)

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS : 

(Available for public inspection)          DCSF notification of primary Strategy for change allocations. 

CONTACT OFFICER :

Robert McIntyre 778 0196


WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S)

City-Wide


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES



BACKGROUND

1. All Local authorities received notification 11th November 2008 relating to their strategy submissions. Local authorities were placed into three categories 
· Approval for all 5 years 

· Approval for the first year with funding for future years conditional on responding to outstanding issues.

· Not approved 

2. Most authorities (92) including Salford have been placed in the second category. 

DETAILS 

1. Salford’s notification letter confirms that the funding for the first year will be £4.1 million. This funding will be used as a contribution to the building of the new school in Seedley/Langworthy as identified in the strategy’s first five years. 
2. The funding for years 2-5 of the programme will be approved by the DCSF when the authority has satisfactorily responded to their outstanding queries detailed below. 

•  More information and clarity is needed on how low achievement in schools will be addressed through PCP. This includes the role of diversity of provision in terms of school governance. 
•  More detail is needed on how achievement will be raised for disadvantaged groups, notably certain minority ethnic groups, although the coverage for pupils with SEN is clear.
Approach to Change
•  More is needed on building capacity in schools and partner agencies (noted that there is some coverage for head teachers). This also includes change management around new ICT systems and hardware.

          A response to these issues is currently being developed and will be sent to the DCSF by 31st March 2009.  When the DCSF are satisfied the funds released for years 2-5 will be approximately £16.1 million. This funding can be supplemented by an additional £24 million other funding streams and existing capital receipts to provide a funding package of over £44million for primary school redevelopment over the next 5 years. No additional capital receipts have been assumed in the next 5 years due to the current state of the property market. 
3. The current approved strategy for the next 5 years will result in 11 existing primary schools being reduced to 5 new primary schools.  This reduction in premises will release funding currently distributed through the formula for premises running costs. It is estimated that the funding released will be between £500,000 and £700,000 per annum  
Recommendations

1. Members of the forum are requested to note the capital resources available from the Primary Capital Programme and the potential impact on the revenue budget. 
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